Organizations

A Time To Belong




Maroon

Moments of memories
make Maroon meaningful {8

This year's Maroon has undergone many changes. For the
first time, the editorship was undertaken by a junior. The
brain center was situated in room 105 where moans and
groans, typewriter keys and Mrs. Kovar's distinctive voice were
heard many hours into the night. The staff was for the most
part made up of inexperienced editors and their assistants, We
have made mistakes, but no one can say we haven't tried,
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To find a place to work in room 105 is often hard, but Mrs. Kovar and Room 105 is never without the commotion and confusion of staff

Cindy Abbott solve the problem. members,

Editor-in-Chief Debbie Smith and Mrs. Kovar contemplate more pro-
blams.

The night before a deadiine presents a problem.
“WHIl the work ever end?"” questions Cindy Abbott.
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Advertising for more participation in creative f are club
members Rick Hillbrant, Mary Leming and Luanne Lippold.

Smoke and Parchment

Club chooses

classmates’ creative
compositions

The never ending efforts of CCHS students were displayed
in the Smoke and Parchment literary magazine. The contin-
uous flow of creative writings kept this club on their toes,
Many hours of hard work went into reviewing every story,
essay and poem that was submitted to the club. |t was indeed
an honor to have a piece of literature published by this active
club,

SMOKE & PARCHMENT. FRONT ROW: Mary Leonberger, Sue Haley,
Mary Gockman, Delise Luccus. SECOND ROW: Faith Bresnan, Carline
Conner, Mary Leming, Pat James. THIRD ROV Luanne Lippold,
Sharon Bailey, Sennie Goines, Diane Talbott. FOURTH ROW: Cathy
Barbercheck, Sue Gaumer, John Burns, Rick Hillbrant,

Prasidents, Mike Terwilliger and Cathy k conduct an g meeting.

Dressed in bathrobe attire are the Quill and Scroll initiates.

Quill and Scroll

Participants practice

perfect penmanship

Those strange looking creatures roaming around the halls in
a robe were this year's Quill and Scroll initiates. The members
of this honorary club have spent many hours writing copy and
making layouts so they can present the news to the school
body. The club raised money by sponsoring a concession stand
at the games to pay for initiation and banquet cost.

President Debbie Burkhead works on layouts for Chronicle.

?ur:“ f:'"d Scroll: LEFT to RIGHT: Debbie Smith, Debby Tepper, Cindy Abbott, Peggy Schroeder, Kevin Nesly, Don Yarling, Debbie Burkhead and
ohn ﬂrllng_



Chronicle

Paper publishes pupils’
progress periodically

Many Monday nights during the year the Chronicle staff
burned the midnight oil in 105. Story assignments covered the
many and varied aspects of school life, making the paper
interesting and informative for its readers. Each experienced
staff member worked with the new sophomores to teach them
the fundamentals of putting the paper together in the Chron-
icle tradition,

The phantom photographer, Morrie Weiser, strikes again!

CHRONICLE MEMBERS: FRONT ROW: Greg Adams, Bob Runyan, Simons, Dinah Daniels, Connie Lessaris, Steve Kircher, Leslie Grove,
Bob Shannon, Don Yarling, Joan Willmering, John Yarling, Kevin BACK ROW: Nanci Delmore, Cathy Barbercheck, Robin Amsbary, Zoe
Negly. SECOND ROW: Janet Osterman, Karen Tarpanning, Cindy Hale, Valerie Koester, Rick Barber, Nancy Gersbaugh, Cathy Elliott,
Gates, Debbie Lindeman, Nikki Broadrick, Cindy Wells, Sandy Seibold Otis Chambers, Morrie Weiser.

THIRD ROW: Candy Allen, Sharon Kappes, Kathy Dickerson, Janet

LEFT: Chronicle staff celebrates another successful year. ABOVE: Back to work,
Don and John Yarling, type copy.



Canvas Board
Creative craftsmen
communicate by colors

Here may be the Picassos of the future, or maybe the
designers of the latest jewelry. These people are members of
the honorary art club for painters, jewelry makers, and
sculptors. The Canvas Board gives exceptional art students a
chance to try more challenging art and increase their skills,

OFFICE OCCUPATION: FRONT ROW: Teresa Roden, Paula Young, Carr, Pam Burnett, Bob Ferdon, Marianne Merz, Diane Fox, Debbi
Phyllis Webb, Mancy McDade, Paula Schmittag, Linda Lippi, Nioma Winn, Denise Landis.
Brown, Debbie Day. BACK ROW: Cindy Wood, Debby Wisshart, Kathy

Office Occupation

Office Occupations

offers opportunities

The members of Office Occupation are made up of seniors
| interested in learning more about their occupations, This year
the nineteen member club took a field trip to Chicago to visit
various office buildings, and sponsored a banquet for their
employers. The club sent four of its members to the State
Convention in Springfield. All members agreed that it was a
profitable experience to belong to this club.

Maodeling for a Canvas Board meeting is Jennifer Smith.
Sketching is one of Carol Dyson's favorite hobbies.

CANVAS BDARD: FRONT ROW: Rita Lierman, Kathy Kiingelhoffer, Janet Mueller, Jim Bailey, Russell Smith. SECOND ROW: Janet Simon, Making flowers for their annual banquet are Paula Schmittag, Diane Fox, and Pam Burnett
Christina Render, Cynthia Eng, Jennifer Smith, Ann McCulley, Angela Rivers, BACK ROW: Richard Rominger, George McClenlon, Laura Schiling,
Debbie Ringer, Nora May Williams, Ann McDowell, Rosalee Spiegal, Jim Brown, Karen Schiacter



Counseling Guides

Couriers call conferees

Hopeful faces always greeted the girls carrying the blue DECA t
slips from the counseling office. The hope of a possible . - | v
reprieve from class inspired these eager glances at the coun- Orga n Izatlon Oﬁers R
seling guides. This year the guides had a new guidance director, -
Mrs. Garland, who kept them busy with many activities in ~ 1 K
room 104. They occupied their time by answering telephones, Outsta nd‘ ng Op po rtu n Ity |
delivering passes and messages, and posting information about v
college entrance examinations and area colleges on the bulletin
board. On occasion, they had time to do their homework.
Being a counseling guide meant becoming better acquainted
with the student body. Those lucky few who were allowed to leave classes at 12:45
I each day were the DECA workers from Central High School.

These students took a vocational course in the morning and
went to their training station jobs in the afterncon. They held
jobs in the fields of retailing, marketing, and distrubuting; they
also held jobs in merchandising.

These students went to the State Leadership Conference at
Centennial where they participated in workshops, sales demon-
strations, and job interviewing, before attending a banquet.
From here they had the opportunity to attend the |llinois
| State Leadership Conference which is held in Peoria each year.

COUNSELING GUIDES: LEFT to RIGHT: FRONT ROW: Margaret
Brandis, Margary McHugh, Jan Arnote. SECOND ROW: Bonnie Mingee,
Jenny Black, Nancy Colbert, Beth Robertson. THIRD ROW: Ellen
Moy, Nancy Rankin, Cindy Widlaski, Marsha Brown,

DECA student Lonna Pierce carefully selects merchandise while fellow
student John Parlsi waits ar the cash register,

At times Nancy Rankin finds counseling duties frustrating,

DECA MEMBERS: FRONT ROW: Karen Rich, Claudine Kent, Mike Scott Dawkins, John Parisi, Mr. Stanley, Carolyn Beckett. BACK ROW:
A student may be rescued from class by counseling guide Cindy Grey, Kathy Patterson. SECOND ROW: Sherry Powell, Lonna Pierce, Jackie Ginder, Mike Dowling, Tom Palmer, Tina McNeal.
Widloski.




VOA: FRONT ROW: Sandy Seibold, Karla Ander-
san, Tessie Walker. SECOND ROW: Debbie Valen-
ting, Phyllis Hinderliter, Marcia Hines, Diane Wal-
ker, Lynn Tipps. THIRD ROW: Dianne Madix,
Vickie Jolley, Cyndi Andert, Evelyn Becker, Sue
Rector, Carol Swanson, FOURTH ROW: Mica
Perkins, Carla Hopkin, Mica Bundy, Kathy Helfer,
Marietta Higgins, Terry Wolfe. FIFTH ROW.: Lila
Gadbury, Teresa Rawdin, Shirley Turner, Karen
Schlacter, Yasmin Faulkner.

Volunteer Office Assistants

Assistants act as aides

Volunteer Office Assistants aided the secretaries in the
school office every hour. This volunteer group gave up a class
period each day to work in the office. These girls picked up
attendance cards from all of the classrooms, delivered tele-
phone messages, put notices in teachers’ mailboxes, and
recorded absentees. When we had visitors in our school, these
girls gladly gave directions and helpful information, To raise
money this year, these hardworking members sponsored a
concession stand at some of the home basketball games.

IBM cards receive the attention of Marlerta Higgens and Marsha Hines,

VICA MEMBERS: FRONT ROW: Mary Randall, Carol Knott, Shelle
Vaughn, Sherrill Knott, Karen Basham, Linda Butts, Debbie Hanlon,
Sue Standerfer, Kathy Basham, Carol Franklin. SECOND ROW: Nancy
Brown, Bob Orwick, Vicky Casad, Allen Michaner, Nick Hutton,

Counting profits from the candy sales is president Parke Weatherford.

Debbie Cambell, Ernie McConsha, Roger Reis, Armmold Allen, Joe
Laughlin. BACK ROW: Greg McGarth, Allen Davis, Terry Kincaid,
Steve Roberts, Parke Weatherford, Eddie Hoyt, Jim Brown, John
Schoonover.

VICA
Volunteers view
vocations

VICA, Vocational Industrial Clubs of America, served all
students interested in trade and industry to unite in a common
bond. Selling candy was one of the club’s projects this year.
The profit helps pay for a field trip to Chicago. The many
fields trips the club planned proved useful in learning the
fundamentals of industry. Under the capable leadership of
Parke Wetherford, the organization participated in a Voca-
tional Education Week. The year closed successfully with an
employer appreciation banquet.



STUDENT COUNCIL: FRONT ROW: Tim Nally, Al Yordy, Tom Nally, Dave Sholem, SECOND ROW: Dale Hubbard,
Brenda Saban, Cheryl Jacobson. THIRD ROW: Lila Gadbury, Margie Graham, Irmhild Wegener, Patty Scherer, Debbie
Smith, Traci Nally, Karen Neely, Liz Kelley, Debbie Cutright. FOURTH ROW: Gawaine Perkins, CeCe Ryan, Jennifer
Smith, Mary Miles, Jan Phillips, Donna Tanner, Tim Leonberger, Marc Cutright, Gene Brewer. BACK ROW: Kevin
Corbett, Penny McEvoy, Greg Massanari, Dennis Horn, Rick Tanner, Margo Davis, Pam Scherer.

To sophomare member Greg o ings can be

Student Council
Selected students serve

school skillfully

Not all Student Council problems are as amusing and laughable as the
ane President Alan Yordy discusses with sponsor Mr. Shifflet.

Governing the affairs of the entire student body is no
ordinary task, With the capable leadership of the executive
board, the 1970 Student Council sustained its reputation as an
enterprising club with varied activities, and experienced on a
small scale the debates and legislative procedures of a democ-
racy. Several members attended a District Student Council
convention in Decatur, where Central's Gawaine Perkins was
elected District Student Council Treasurer. The Council ex-
tended its activities outside the school by holding the January
Jamboree, a party for underprivileged area children. At the
same time |llinois was revising its State Constitution, Central's
governing body liberalized its constitution in liaison with the
House of Representatives. Although the Student Council did
not succeed in generating enough interest in a student lounge,
they were more fortunate in another concern. They were
surprised at their own success this year in changing an age-old
dress rule: Mr, Fleener accepted their proposal that girls be
allowed to wear slacks to class. Obviously, many problems and
questions arose to keep every member in Room 209 busy.

ELECTION BOARD MEMBERS: FRONT ROW: Joan Wilmering, Cindy Wildloski, Karen
Neely. SECOND ROW: Nancy Patterson, Nancy Walker, Julie Nachtmann., THIRD ROW:
Cathy Abolt, Kathy Tufte, Sue Casey, Rita Miles

A typical business meeting in room 209 contains much dialogue.



HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES: FRONT ROW: Paul Brown, Sherry
Maoss, Nancy Paterson, Bonnie Minges, Kay Nelson, Dave Erbacher
SECOND ROW: Ronnie Thomas, Mary Sawyer, Gloria Lenior, Barb
Boannell, Jim Speiser, Clayton Pope. THIRD ROW: Corey Davis, Sue
Haley, Cathy Abolt, John Parks, Tom Dorsey, Bob Runyan, Mikki
Broadrick, Pam Cummings, Steve Fernander, FOURTH ROW: Martin
Collins, John Caleagno, Patti James, Beth Hinton, Debbie Carlier, Mrs.

House of Representatives

Representatives reform

restrictions and rules

The House of Representatives met twice a month to give
each student a direct voice in school government. Represen-
tatives from each sixth hour class took their classmates
opinions, gripes and ideas to each meeting.

Under the leadership of Tom Dorsey and Bob Runyan, the
House of Representatives worked on many projects such as
printing the lunch menu and airing student grievances. The
House led in the discussions on the projected student lounge, a
cooperative effort with Student Council to poll student
wishes,

Harrington, Luann Widloski, Bob Burke, Andy Dixon. FIFTH ROW:
Joa Calcagno, Jim Strehlow, Pat Ligoett, Sury Roland, Julie Nacht-
mann, Grég Adams, John Diefenpaugh, SIXTH ROW: Thurman Wil-
liams, Tom Murray, Ellen Murphy, Sennie Goines, Charies Wilson, Marc
Chagnogn, SEVENTH ROW: Tom Stewart, Max Wallace, Ave Blackwell,
Beth Moon, Howe Walker, Rick Clevenger, EIGHTH ROW: Ken Bode,
Danny Phillips, Ruth Whitner

=
Bueing speaker of the House, Tom Dorsey finds a troublesomne job.

During a discussion, house members conguer the urge fo take a nap.

Sharing the duties of running house are Tom Dorsey and Bob Ruayan,




FSA
Tomorrow'’s typists are

taught techniques today

The Future Secretaries Association provided experience for
girls planning to hold a secretarial positon, Girls were sent
invitations to join the club if they maintained a B average in all
their business courses and a C average overall. There was a
prerequisite of having shorthand before belonging to the club.
These girls held meetings in the school cafeteria the second
Thursday of each month. Presiding over the meetings were
president, Chris Cronau; secretary-treasurer, Debbie Day;
with Mrs. Schoen as sponsor, There were speakers and refresh-
ments at the meeting and often the meetings were replaced by
activities such as a computer tour, a Christmas party, and a
hayrack ride. Several girls were selected monthly to attend a
dinner of the National Secretaries Association at the Ramada
Inn. Polywogs and stationery were sold as money-raising proj-
ects,

FSA MEMBERS: FRONT ROW: Debbie Wynn, Debbie Day, Cathy
Carr._Marmda Gourlie. SECOND ROW: Nioma Brown, Laura Shuler,
Debbie Morris, Betty Hardy, Pam Buckles, Teresa Parrish, Gloria Baker,
Kathy Klingelhoffer, Pam McNeill, Carmen Cassells. THIRD ROW:
Yvonne Hines, Nancy Palmisano, Debbie Sibley, Bonnie Farmer, Mari-

Senior FSA members, Chris Cronau and Debbie Wynn, patiently wait
for the computer tour to start on & freezing winter night.

anne Merz, Paula Young, Diane Fox, Diane Carpenter, Debbie Shel-
madine, Debbie Klaise. BACK ROW: Mellisa Chambers, Christine
Cronau, Denise Jones, Bev Reinhold, Priscilla Williams, Debbie Cooper,
Yasmin Faulkner, Cathy Gibbons.

FFA
Foundation is fixed

for future farmers

The Champaign FFA Chapter promoted production agri-
culture as well as processing distribution and services of an
agricultural nature. Scholarship, leadership, and problem
ability were developed, with individual and group action as
a model.

The local program of work emphasized community service
and cooperation, American heritage and safety. Each student
was assigned to one or more committees to implement a total
working program,

The Chapter actively participated in local, sectional, district
and state contests, with projects such as land selection, public
speaking, foundation awards, program of work, and agricul-
tural mechanics.

Overhead projectors prove to be useful as Chuck Deakin leads maetings,

FUTURE FARMER MEMBERS: FRONT ROW: Jim Edbrooke, Chuck Deakin, Steve Zindars, Paul Nickell.
SECOND ROW: Steve Melbek, Rodney Bogan, Bon Kirk. THRID ROW: Mark Zinders, Steve Bullock, Mark
Shaw, Robert Scherer. BACK ROW: Steve Heffernan, Roger Applegate, Jan Gumbel, Bob Hefferman, Tom

Rayburn.



FTA
Tentative teachers try

today for tomorrow

The Future Teachers of America once again raised $100
through taffy apple sales and bake sales and donated this gift
to the Salvation Army. The club was then recognized by the
Salvation Army with an award for their “unselfish service at
Christmas.” As a joint project with Key-Club members, helped
the elderly at the Champaign County and American Nursing
Homes with their Christmas parties. Advised by Mrs. Norton,
three members of the club taught at several elementary
schools, The experience was profitable and the year ended by
awarding three seniors scholarships for their dedicated work in
the club.

FTA MEMBERS: FRONT ROW: Sennie Goines, Ellen Ebert, Beth
Hinton, Connie Lessaris. SECOND ROW: Margie McHugh, Rita Curtis,
Mancy Colbert, Debbie Carlier, Carol Garrett. THIRD ROW: Karen
Tarpening, Gay Miller, Susie Rowland, Teresa McCulley, Nancy Walker.
BACK ROW: Peggy Atkins, Nancy Rankin, Valerie Koster, Barb
Barnard and Nancy Gersbaugh.

Proudly displaying their award from the Salvation Army are Connie Lessaris and Eflen Ebert,

Enthusiastically, Mrs. Ward infarms Janet Stevens of club activities.

FNA
Associatio_n aids aches

and assists ailments

The participants of Future Nurses of America found activ-
ity periods to be a necessity for handling the week’s business
and planning out of school activities. To reach a better
understanding of a nursing career and have fun while doing it
was the purpose of these activities. With the help of Sponsor
Mrs. Ward, the organization took many field trips to hospitals
around the state. The tours the girls took in Chicago, St
Louis, and Champaign hospitals helped them to get a better
insight into the medical profession.

FIRST ROW, LEFT TO RIGHT: Cheri Adkins, Karlita Davis, Cindy Smith, Vicky Kern. SECOND
ROW: Janet Swevens, Debbie Bloomer, Cindy Widloski. LAST ROW: Peggy Schroeder, Karen Cordes,
Lita Gadbury, Rita Miles s



Band
Musical Maroons are
masters at marching

BAND MEMBERS: Flutes: Joan Kulwin, Debbie Burkhead, Debbie
Schmall, Susie Speck, Rhonda Parkhurst, Luanne Lippold, Becky
Jones, Karen Street, Cammie Malaise, Chery! Wildemuth, Faith Bald-
win, CeCe Ryan, Clarinet: Sue Ellen Brya, Debbie Smith, David Sides,
Ruth Coggins, David Kessler, Mary Gardner, Elaine Tinberg, Yuki
Herman, Alisa Hudson, Mary Gockman, John Morth, Debbie Schaudt,

Early in the morning Marocn band members march on McKinley field,

The Marching Maroons led the spirit on the football field
and in the stands to support their team. Under the leadership
of Mr. Dunscomb and drum majorette Rhonda Parkhurst, the
Maroons performed for the home football games and one away
game. New musical cheers played from off the field seemed to
help lead the team to victory,

The band continued to support school spirit as basketball
season opened. Before each varsity game they played along
with the cheers and for the enjoyment of the fans.

Rounding out its musical year the band gave concerts and
went on concert tour to Nashville, Tennessee.

=
Vicki Farris, Kathy Bundy, Oebbie Klaiss, Cherie Woolen, Chuck
Swewart, Becky Brown, Bruce McKenzie, Vicki Alkire, Deanne Mc-
Carty, Tom Brown, Mike Gardner, Julia Mettaur, Oboe: Susan Hamil-
ton, Steve Edleton, Debbie Galbraith, Bassoon: Debbie Bartholomew,
Kathy Lewman; Saxaphone: David Banks, Rex Richardsdon, Mary
Leming, Pat Sterling, Russ Gillen, Dana Erhart. E

' #uﬁ,-;

Band members, Gary Gaither, Ken McWhethy, Cliff Doak, and George
Kelley, are ready to march an to Centennial field to perform,

French Horns: Paul Kimpton, Laura Garrett, Joyce Willskey, Lauri
Johnson, Phil Randall, Ann Kackowski, Pam Schoonover; Trumpet-
Cormet: Karen Merrifield, Larry Hinton, Doug Allen, Ted Rowland,
Ken Sempsrott, Peter DePauw, David Warren, Scott Byerly, Chuck
Ferguson, Sandy Watson, Loyd Day, Bill Fornof, Roland Phillips,
Leonard Christman; Trombones: Mike Thompson, Gary Berger, Garry

Vandenberg, Tom Swift, Kathy Bailey, John Kelly, David Becker,
Richard Johnson, Bill Moore, John Kimpton; Tuba: George Kally, Gary
Gaitner, Gawaine Perkins, Cliff Doak; Percussion: Bill Campo, Danny
Phillips, Danny Pellum, David Keeling, Daniel Wolf, Robert Cook, Greg
Morgen, John Cobble, Earl Roppel, Eric Langebartel,




JAZZ BAND: FRONT ROW: Dennis Phillips, Barb Suggs. SECOND
ROW: Joan Kulwin, Debbie Smith, Susan Hamiltan, David Banks, Alisa
Hudson, David Kessler, Gawaine Perkins, Rex Richardson. BACK

Jazz Band

Trombone and trumpet
try today’s tempos

A new musical group, the Jazz Band, came to Champaign
Central this year. They gave many fine performances to
thrilled audiences. Under the direction of Mr. Dunscomb,
who organized the band, they performed for an all-school
assembly and the stunt show. Singers Barb Suggs, and Gawaine
Perkins, enriched the meaning of many songs.

The Jazz Band took two exciting trips during the year, The
first was to Oak Lawn, lllinois to play in a contest. They
received the second place award for the entire contest and
earned a superior rating. Less than a week later they went on
the Band-Choir concert tour to Nashville,

Right, Jazz Band \Vocalist, Gawaine Perkins performs in Combes gym.

ROW: Mike Thompson, John Kimpton, Greg Adams, Gary Vanden-
burg, David Becker, Ken Sempsrott, Larry Hinton, Doug Allen, Karen
Merrifield, Phil Randall.

BATON CLUB: FRONT ROW: Carol Dyson, Elaine Tinberg, Debbie
Klaiss, Carol Garrett, Yuki Herman, Laurie Johnson, Karen Merrifield,
Ruth Coggins, Debbie Schaudt, Susan Hamilton, Becky Jones, Mikki
Broaderick, Joan Wilmering, Debbie Smith, Cammie Malaisa, Debbie
Galbreath. SECOND ROW: Debbie Schmall, Susan Gelvin, Pam Cum-
mings, Karen Bailey, Mary Leming, Karen Street, Debbie Carlier, Becky
Cline, Peggy Atkins, Peggy Smith, Connie Lessaris, Barb Suggs, Carol
Swanson, LuAnne Lippold, Kathy Bundy, CeCe Ryan, Carol Newman,
Vickie Farris, Deanne McCarty, Irmhild Wegener. THIRD ROW: Joan
Kulwin, Mary Rick, Tessie Walker, Peggy Annin, Melinda Gourlie,

Annie Shapland, Susie Speck, Kathy Lewman, Debbie Bartholomew,
Sue Casey, Dixie Etheridge, Lila Gadbury, Valerie Koester, Suzanne
Merrill, Julie Mettguer, Robin Amsbury, Pam McCulley, Mary Allen,
Debbie Wright, Kathy Krolick, Cheryl Wildemuth, Mary Gardener.
FOURTH ROW: Merideth Engert, Marcia Seaman, Chuck Ferguson,
Gawaine Perkins, Greg Adams, Russ Gillen, Don Latter, Mike Thomp-
son, Tom Swift, Mike Billing, Jim Stehlow, Dana Ehrhart, Greg Smith,
Mike Deaton, Greg Morgan, David Warren, Bill Campo, Terry Mast,
Roland Phillips, Diane Talbott, Ann Kaczkowski, Rhonda Parkhurst.

Baton Club

Maroon musicians
meet for more
music mastery

Baton Club opened its membership to all music students
this year including sophomores, contrary to past policy. The
new members escaped the embarrassment of the traditional
initiation from the past years.

Mew ideas produced new plans for Baton Club members
Among these plans was to keep an up-to-date calendar of all
music events in the community. Proceeds from money-making
projects were used to finance summer music sessions for
exceptional musicians,

Baton Club president, Joan Kulwin, finds meetings fun and humorous.



Choirs
Choirs contribute

concerts and cheer

The Choral Department this year changed a tradition:
instead of a fall concert and a Christmas Concert, they put all
of their musical efforts into one excellent holiday sing. With
fewer a cappella and choir members, more time was allowed
for more challenging routines,

Fewer a cappella members meant more work for each in
the turtle sales to support the cost of the concert tour. This
year the Madrigals added the concert tour to their busy
calendar of sing-outs, Plans for the tour to Tennessee included
concerts at several schools and a stay in Nashville.

ABOVE: The impossible draam comes true for Mr. McNish.

MADRIGALS: L. o R. FRONT ROW: Kathy Krolick, Peggy Atkins,
Carol Swanson, Mr. McMish. SECOND ROW: Beth Hinton, Barb Suggs,
Peggy Smith, Rose Moyer. THIRD ROW: Debbie Wright, Valerie
Koester, Ellen Murphy, Suzanne Merrill, BACK ROW: Greg Massannari,
Richard Gish, Jim Spuiser, Mike Deaton.

A CAPPELLA: FRONT ROW: Elaine Tinberg, Joan Willmering, Kathy
Helfer, Carol Swanson, Peggy Atkins, Suzy Roland, Greg Dorsey, Jim
Speiser, Mike Thompson, Terry Mast, Becky Anderson, Dixie Ethe-
ridge, Pam MeCulley, Ruth Ann Whitner, Bonnie Kay Weaver, Debby
Carlier, Connie Lessaris, Debbie Smith. SECOND ROW: Irmhild Wege-
ner, Rose Moyer, Wendy Peterson, Peggy Smith, Marcia Seaman, Phil
Jacobs, Paul Veatch, Richard Gish, Gene Brewer, Dennis Stratton,

Practice brings challenge, cheer and work to a cappelia members.

Becky Cline, Barb Suggs, Beth Hinton, Nancy Colbert, Bonnie Farmer,
Kathy Krolick. THIRD ROW: Lila Gadbury, Mary Miles, Angie Rivers,
Melinda Gourlie, Tessie Walker, Marsha Faust, Mike Deaton, Dave
Anderson, Mike Billing, John Allan, Jim Strehlow, Valerie Koaster, Sue

Casey, Evelyn Allen, Joan Kulwin, Suzanne Merril, Peggy Annin, Anne
Shapland.




